 Case Number: ABP-315173-22

Planning Authority Reference.Number: 22331 An
Bord

Pleanala

Environmental Protection Agency
EPA Headquarters

Johnstown Castie Estate

Co. Wexford

Y35 wWaz1

Date: 14 December 2022

Re: Construction of a rockfill and earthen reinforcement buttress to sections of the extant embankment
wall of the Tailings Storage Facility. An Environmental Report and a Natura Impact Statement (NIS)

were received with this application.
Randalstown, Simonstown and Sillogue, Navan, Co. Meath

Dear Sir/ Madam,

I refer to the above-mentioned proposed development which is the subject of a current planning appeal
submitted to An Bord Pleanala.

The planning application, along with other documents relating to the planning authority decision and
copies of the appeal made to the Board are available for inspection at the offices of the planning
authority in accordance with section 38 of the Planning and Development Act, 2000 and Article 68 of the
Planning and Development Regulations, 2001 by contacting their website at
hitps:/fwww.eplanning.ie/MeathCC/AppFileRefDetails/22331/0. A copy of the natura impact statement is
also available on their website.

In accordance with section 87 of the Environmental Protection Agency Act 1992, as inserted by Article 5
(1F) of the European Union (Environmental Impact Assessment Report) (Integrated Pollution Prevention
and Control) Regulations 2012 you are requested to:

(i} Confirm to An Bord Pleandla that the proposed development the subject of the application for
permission is development comprising or for the purposes of an activity requiring a licence or a review
of a licence on the application, under section 83 or under section 80(1)(b) of the Act.

(ii) If a licence or a review of a licence is required, you are also requested to submit to An Bord Pleanéla
observations you may have on the application for permission including the natura impact assessment
report.

Accordingly, any observations or response in relation to the proposed development should be received
by An Bord Pleanala not later than 4 weeks from the date of this request i.e. not later than 5.30 p.m. on
the 19th January, 2023.

Tell Tel (01) 858 8100
Glao Aititil LoCall 1890 275 175
Facs Fax (01) 872 2684 B4 Srdid Maoilphride 64 Marlborough Street
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Qe provisions of section 251 of the Planning and Development Act 2000 (as amended) relating
to the holiday period between the 24th December and 1st January, both days inclusive, have
been taken into account in the calculation of the response date. Your submission in response to
this notice must be received by the Board not later than 5.30 p.m. on the date specified above.

If you have any queries in relation to the matter, please contact the undersigned officer of the Board.

Please quote the above-mentioned An Bord Pleanéla reference number in any correspondence or
telephone contact with the Board.

Yours faithfully,

arry Dor
Executive Officer
Direct Line: 01-8737157

EPADS
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